
 
 

26th March 2013 
 
 
 

 Colorado Oil & Gas Conservation Commission  
1120 Lincoln Street  
Suite 801  
Denver, Colorado 80203 
  
Attn: Jane Stanczyk  
 
RE: KCPI USA, Inc. 
Winters 8-33-1  
NWSE Section 8, T32S-R63W  
Las Animas County, Colorado 

Dear Ms Stanczyk 

Further to our letter of 15th February 2013 I can confirm that I Paul Williamson of 

KCPI have personally visited the well site mentioned above along with other 

employees of KCPI on a number of occasions over the past 12 months and confirm 

that we (KCPI) has committed to performing the final reclamation of the existing pad. 

I would like to thanks you for your time on this matter, if you require any further 
information or clarification please feel free to contact Dan Hall or David Braden 
(energy Operating Company Inc.) at (303) 969-9610. 
 
Sincerely 
  

 
Paul Williamson 
KCPI 
  

 

 

 


